## **Blumfield Township**

## Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes September 11, 2018

Supervisor Reinbold called the meeting to order at 7:30pm with all board members present, except Daezner.

Frahm moved to approve the September regular meeting minutes with the correction of Frank Rd to Frahm Rd. Huber supported. Motion carried.

**Supervisor** – The fire department coverage on Block Rd South of 15 was found to be in error for assessment purposes. Coverage remains the same as always; Reese FD is contracted to cover that area. The SAGAGIS map will be modified to clearly show the boundary.

**Road Advisory** – Frahm Rd has been repaired.

Construction Code - 3 Building, 1 Electrical, 3 Mechanical, and 1 Plumbing permits were issued in September.

**Code Enforcement** – Presented monthly report.

**Planning Commission** – met on September 10, 2018 for the L & L Excavating Special Use Permit and quarterly meeting in which the new Special Use Permit application was approved and sample Noxious Order and AgriTourism Ordinances were reviewed.

**Fire Chief** – reported 1 MFR, 1 PI, 1 Trailer Fire, and 1 Disregard/Not Dispatched runs for September. Training was IAM Responding App, Drivers Training and Pump Set up.

Reese – reported 1 Wire, 2 Fire, and 5 Medical runs for September.

Water Authority – will be painting the water tower. It was requested they notify the FD before painting begins.

**Treasurer** – Tax collection going smoothly.

**Clerk** – was involved in the County Recount for Wakeman and Gerhardt.

Absentee Ballots for the November 6, 2018 General Election must be requested for in writing. Applications can be found on the Township website at <a href="https://www.blumfieldtwp.org">www.blumfieldtwp.org</a> under the Election tab or at the Township Office in the kiosk by the front door. Please mail completed applications to or place in drop box at 1175 W. Vassar Rd., Reese, MI 48757 Working on FOIA request for 2016 ballots.

**Trustees** – Frahm will check water lines at the cemetery.

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

DHT – smell down and no new dirt has been moved in.

Roethlisberger presented the board with a list of Hall Rental responsibilities, costs, and charges. Roethlisberger moved to increase hall rental costs effective October 1, 2018 to \$175 for non-alcoholic parties and \$275 for alcoholic, each with a \$100 damage deposit that is refundable if damages do not occur.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Blumfield Township is now accepting bids for lawn maintenance for the Township Cemetery and Office grounds. Please submit your bid to the Blumfield Township Supervisor by December 31, 2018.

Frahm moved to approve presented check register 25343-25369, payroll and monthly EFT's. Huber supported. Motion carried.

The next regular meeting of the Blumfield Township Board of Trustees will be held **Tuesday, Ocotober 9, 2018** at 7:30pm at the Blumfield Township Office.

Meeting adjourned at 9:18 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Lisa Roethlisberger Blumfield Township Clerk